
DRAFT 
TOWN OF WILLIAMSON 

WATERSHED MANAGEMENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 
 

 

Regular meeting of January 25, 2016 
 
Members Present: Rick Vos, Randy Peck, Gary Orbaker, Kurt Allman, Jay Peters (via 

phone conference) 

Absent: William Dobie, Phil Dean, Joseph Maliga 

Also Present: Stephen Schoen, Judy Champion (for John Kiernan) 
 
Randy Peck called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
The Committee members reviewed the minutes from the December 28, 2015 meeting.  
A motion was made by Gary Orbaker to approve the minutes as submitted, seconded 
by Kurt Allman.   All were in favor.  Motion passed. 
 
New business: 

• Stephen and Susan Schoen, 2787 Rosemarie Lane: An application made 
by Mr. and Mrs. Schoen for exemption from drainage tax was reviewed by 
the Drainage Committee.  The Schoen’s submitted photos of the work 
completed and two invoices totaling $600.00 for excavating work done.   

• Stephen Harden, 2809 Rosemarie Lane:  An application made by Mr. 
Harden for exemption from drainage tax was reviewed by the Drainage 
Committee.  Mr. Harden also submitted an invoice total $165.00 for 
excavating work done. 

A motion was made by Kurt Allman to recommend approval of the applications, 
seconded by Gary Orbaker.  All were in favor, motion passed. 

• John Kiernan, 2709 Ridge Road: Judy Champion appeared on behalf of 
her father John Kiernan.  Mr. Kiernan is subdividing one lot into two.  He 
will be transferring ownership of one lot to Ms. Champion for estate 
planning purposes.  There are no plans at this time for construction on the 
lot. 

• Wayne Co. Soil & Water: Gary Orbaker presented a brief update from 
Lindsey Gerstenslager.  A draft maintenance program of Salmon Creek 
West was also provided.  The beavers that are currently being trapped 
may be coming from the DEC wetlands nearby.  They continue to be 
trapped and dams continue to be removed from the creek.  Per Lindsey, 
DEC will allow maintenance in Section I in July and August only.  Lindsey 
is working on compiling a list of contractors for the county.    



• A motion was made by Kurt Allman to recommend to the Town Board to 
pay Invoice #152 totaling $9,398.57 from Wayne County Soil & Water.   
The motion was seconded by Gary Orbaker.  All were in favor, the motion 
passed. 

Unfinished Business: 
� Mark Lagoner, Tuckahoe Road Drainage Issue: Nothing new to report. 
� Jim Stohr, 7104 Tuckahoe Road: Final grading still needs to be done. 
� Rick Vos, 7487 E. Townline Road: Water is still flowing. 
� Ridge Road/Salmon Creek: This project is on the County’s 2015 project list 
� Ridge Chapel Road: Doug Mason is working on proposals 
� Timothy Dostman, 4530 New Road: Work should be completed this 

month. 
 
 

Council project planning/administrative work session: 
A motion was made by Kurt Allman to adjourn the meeting at 8:05pm, seconded by 
Gary Orbaker. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Joan English 
Recording Secretary 


